Royal Oaks School of the Arts PTO
November 2021 Meeting Minutes

Date: Monday, November 29, 2021
Time: 6pm
Location: School Library

Attendance: Jolene Hodges, Nick Safrit, Sara Fink, Jeni Flowers, Melody Marsh, Jane O’Rourke, Melissa Fontana, Matt Marsh, Tracie Snyder, Shantel Culver, Daryl Lewis, Janaka Lewis. 

Updates

Sara Fink, Treasurer
· A little over $400 was made on the ‘Fire Sale’ of the old T-shirts. Sales driven by the Christmas Parade. 
· Continuing to work on getting the bank account situation worked out. Was not previously set up correctly and working to rectify the issue. Taking more time than anticipated. 

Jeni Flowers, Secretary
· New spirit wear went on sale on November 16th and was set to end November 30th. It was discussed to keep the sale open until Friday, December 3 to allow families one more payday to make purchases. Has been successful, thus far. PTO will earn over $350. 

Nick Safrit, Vice President
· Working on getting “All Kids Bike” program set-up at ROSA. Currently Boger Elementary is the only school in CabCo Schools with the program. It teaches children how to ride a bike, first on a balance bike, then with pedals. Helps build confidence and self-esteem. 
· Requires a $5000 investment, but the school won’t be asked to fundraise for any of it. Nick is working with the organizer and community partners to help fund the program. 
· Could possibly be an after-school club for 2022-2023. 

Jolene Hodges, President
· Discussion with the group regarding staff appreciation event for December 17th. PTO will be providing staff with a holiday gift. 
· The group decided a meal and desserts would be appropriate. Taco/Nacho Bar and desserts will be offered. 
· Jeni Flowers will create a sign-up genius for families to bring items in to supplement the meal. 
· Rockets for Change will be up and running from 12/1-12/15. Goal is to collect 1200 cans of food and $600 in change. Food will be donated to a local food pantry. Change will benefit the school. 
· Ideas for January – Hot chocolate/coffee/tea bar and muffins. February – Candy grams. Matt Marsh agreed to help provide the hot chocolate/coffee staff appreciation event for January. 

General Discussion Items
· It was suggested that PTO poll / send out a new google form to help garner volunteer help and to find out what parents/caregivers might have knowledge of that can help benefit the PTO. 
· Matt Marsh and Tracie Snyder have offered to help Sara Fink get the bank account situation sorted out. 
· PTO’s main focus right now is to get up and running and be active. Eventually we hope to get to the point where we can accept community sponsors, etc; and be more active on social media to help promote the school AND those who support the school. 
· Next General Meeting will likely be held in February. Date TBD but will be announced in advance. 


Meeting ended at 7:20pm. 

